


ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY LISTSERV
[bookmark: _GoBack]Assistive technology (AT) in Minnesota has experienced significant growth. That is evident by the numbers of educators, other professionals and family members interested in sharing their information, questions and thoughts on AT. To further that, the Minnesota Department of Education (MDE) sponsors a listserv dedicated solely to AT issues. Anyone interested in AT can post a question or an answer, post a general announcement or stimulate discussion related to assistive technology. Please be respectful of privacy issues. When confidentiality is a concern, send your email directly to kursten.dubbels@state.mn.us and describe the topic or situation. Kursten will post the question for you while protecting confidentiality. 
Who can join? 
Membership is open to anyone with access to e-mail and an interest in AT.
How to join:
Send an e-mail to assistive-tech@lists.state.mn.us 
In the subject line, type “subscribe” and send the e-mail. You will be notified when you are enrolled in the listserv.
To post on the listserv:
Send messages to assistive-tech@lists.state.mn.us. Complete the subject line identifying your post. Type your message and send it. All messages are posted without the need to have them approved by a central site.
AT Listserv Guidelines:
· All posts must be related to assistive technology topics and be of general interest to the group.
· Posts which are direct to one or two individual members should be sent to them directly rather than to the list.
· Messages should be collegial in nature – no disrespectful or antagonistic postings will be acceptable. If there are concerns with a particular posting, refer those concerns either to Kursten at MDE or to the person with whose post you have a concern. Anyone who violates this will be removed from the list.
· Identify a topic in the subject line. No blank subjects.
· Keep postings brief. If you are responding to a previous posting, delete that information from your message before you send your post.
· Generally avoid sending attachments, unless you reference them in your e-mail and they are directly related to AT information. This will help keep viruses from spreading. Keep a virus detection program on your computer and keep it current.
· Do not open attachments unless they are referenced in the e-mail and you can tell it has a direct AT link. This will help keep viruses from spreading.
· Sales pitches generally are not appropriate.
· Postings about workshops, conferences or other educational opportunities are appropriate and welcomed.



